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STATE OF WASHINGTON 

UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION 
1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. S.W., P.O. Box 47250 ● Olympia, Washington 98504-7250 

(360) 664-1160 ● TTY (360) 586-8203 

May 3, 2017 

RE: Petition of Pacific Power & Light Company for an Accounting Order Authorizing Deferral 

of Costs Related to the Purchase of Unbundled Renewable Energy Certificates. 

 Docket UE-161067 

TO ALL PARTIES:   

On February 9, 2017, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) 

entered Order 01, Order Granting Accounting Petition; Allowing Recovery of Costs (Order 01) 

in the above-referenced docket. Order 01, among other things, authorized Pacific Power & Light 

Company (Pacific Power or Company) to defer costs related to the purchase of unbundled 

Renewable Energy Certificates through its Schedule 95 tracker mechanism until the conclusion 

of its next general rate case, and required the Company to file a revised Schedule 95 that included 

required adjustments  

On April 14, 2017, the Company submitted to the Commission its compliance filing. On April 

28, Commission Staff (Staff) notified the Commission that Staff had reviewed the filing and 

finds that it complies with Order 01. 

The Commission has reviewed the compliance filing and accepts it as meeting the terms of Order 

01.  

Sincerely, 

STEVEN V. KING 

Executive Director and Secretary 


